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	Ein cyf / Our ref: 322/22/FOI 


	Dyddiad / Date: 24th October 2022


Further to your request for information dated 10th October 2022, I am pleased to provide the following response. 

Your request:
Regarding the use of Biologic medicines in gastroenterology, could you please answer the following two questions. 

               

1. How many patients were treated in the last 3 months by the Gastroenterology department (for any medical condition) with the following biologic drugs?
Please note that the figures provided in the table below reflect those patients issued with the listed treatment from the 19th July 2022 to the 19th October 2022.

	Treatment
	Number of patients

	Adalimumab - Humira
	6

	Adalimumab Biosimilar
	193

	Filgotinib
	1

	Golimumab 
	1

	nfliximab - Remicade
	2

	Infliximab Biosimilar
	209

	Ozanimod
	0

	Tofacitinib
	3

	Ustekinumab 
	65

	Vedolizumab 
	79


 

2. If you are able to link patient treatment to a disease, could you please provide the number of patients treated in the last 3 months for Ulcerative Colitis only with the following biologic drugs.
· Adalimumab – Humira
· Adalimumab Biosimilar
· Filgotinib
· Golimumab
· Infliximab - Remicade
· Infliximab Biosimilar
· Ozanimod
· Tofacitinib
· Ustekinumab
· Vedolizumab
In accordance with the Freedom of Information Act 2000, this letter acts as a Refusal Notice under section 17 of the Act.

This is not information that the Health Board routinely compiles or holds in a centralised location and easily accessible. Therefore, we would have to carry out a specific exercise to determine the number of patients treated in the last three months for Ulcerative Colitis with the treatments listed above. From our preliminary assessment, we estimate that to comply with your particular request would exceed the appropriate costs limit under section 12 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000. This is currently £450. In reaching this decision we estimate that it would take staff in excess of 46 hours to locate and review patient notes held across 3 acute hospital sites. This figure is based on a timescale of 5 minutes per patient record, there being 559 patient records to review, as per question 1. Therefore, to obtain the data would work out at approximately 46 hours @ £25.00 per hour (cost permitted under the Act) = £1,150. 


We welcome correspondence through the medium of Welsh

Rydym yn croesawu gohebiaeth drwy gyfrwng y Gymraeg


